          PRISON ENTERPRISES BOARD

MEETING

July 10, 2012
1.
Chairman Charles Chatelain called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM at Prison Enterprises (PE) Headquarters, Baton Rouge, Louisiana.

2.
Attendance

2.1 Members Present:
Charles Chatelain, Chairman

Gerry Lane, Vice-Chairman

Joseph Ardoin

Frank Strickland

2.2 Prison Enterprises Staff Present:
Michael J. Moore




Misty Stagg



Morgan LeBlanc


Kristie Sigrest



Danny Hoover



Robert Honeycutt



Diane Breaux
1. Chairman Charles Chatelain asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the June 12th meeting.  Mr. Ardoin made a motion that the minutes be approved as written. Mr. Lane seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.   Mr. Chatelain turned the meeting over to Director Moore. Director Moore began by stating that fiscal-year end is complete.  Some last minute orders were received.  Year end orders were approximately $500,000 from DOC units.  He also stated that the cattle market is still above last year.
2. Director Moore began by stating that Mrs. Morgan LeBlanc will be providing the Marketing Update, as Mr. Tim Travis re-assumed his responsibility as sales representative, and the majority of his time is spent out of the office meeting with customers. 

3. Continuing, Director Moore stated that Prison Enterprises paid approximately $20,000 this year for a K-time payout.

4. Also, Director Moore stated that he attended a budget meeting via teleconference last week for fiscal year 2013.  He advised that Forcht Wade Correctional Center will be fully closed for fiscal year 2012-2013. He also stated that Dabadie Correctional Center is scheduled to close on July 27th, 2012.  The majority of offenders from Dabadie will be sent to Avoyelles Correctional Center.  Positions from Dabadie will also be transferred to Avoyelles with no additional funding.
5. Continuing, Director Moore stated that the fiscal year end went very well.  The plants were able to fill all job orders.  
6. Continuing, Director Moore stated that the sales revenue remains up by $650,000 as compared to last year.
7. Director Moore also stated that the 2012 Louisiana Justice Hall of Fame Reception and Banquet will be held on Friday July 13th, 2012.   Secretary Le Blanc is one of the individuals that will be inducted among several others. The Reception is at 1:30 PM with dinner following at 5 PM at Boudreaux’s.  
8. Continuing, Director Moore stated that the Department will begin offering a new light weight correctional officer uniform. The uniforms will be purchased through a contract with Barney’s Police Supply.
9. Continuing, Director Moore stated that the PE is working on finding potential vendors of whole turkeys in an attempt to receive lower bid prices.  He stated that a meeting was recently held with a potential new vendor.
10. Continuing, Director Moore advised that there will be an annual canteen meeting on July 25th, 2012. Director Moore also stated that a Civil Service audit will be conducted on July 23-24, 2012.  The audit will take place at the Human Resource Office at DOC HDQ.  Director Moore then asked Mrs. Morgan LeBlanc for her comments.

11. Mrs. LeBlanc gave a purchasing update by stating that the mattress core bid closes on July 12th, and the new chair bid closes on July 26th.   She also stated that staff continues to work on the 2013 contract pricing.
12. Continuing, Mrs. Leblanc stated that she is working on preparing for the canteen standards meeting.  At this meeting, items can be added or deleted from the canteen standard list which determines which items can be sold in the institutions’ canteens.
13. Also, Mrs. LeBlanc stated that YTD job orders for the month of June are up $159,000 as compared to last year. YTD job orders are down by $1.3 million as compared to last year YTD.  Director Moore then asked Mrs. Kristie Sigrest for her comments.
14. Mrs. Sigrest began by stating that the May YTD sales totaled $24.9 million as compared to last year’s $23.6 million, an increase of $1.3 million. Industries YTD sales totaled $9.4 million as compared to last year’s $8.9 million, an increase of $429,000, Agriculture totaled $2.8 million as compared to last year’s $2.4 million, an increase of $368,000, and Retail totaled $12.7 million as compared to last year’s $12.3 million, an increase of $464,000. She then reported YTD net income reflected a profit of $410,000 as compared to last year’s loss of $362,000, an improvement of $772,000.  Industries YTD reflected a profit of $795,000 as compared to last year’s profit of $528,000, an increase of $267,000, Agriculture reflected a loss of $48,000 as compared to last year’s loss of $418,000, an improvement of $370,000, and Retail reflected a profit of $610,000 as compared to last year’s profit of $472,000, an increase of $137,000.  Mrs. Sigrest stated that the June financials are not complete; however, preliminary YTD sales for June totaled $27.9 million as compared to last year’s $27.2 million, an increase of $651,000.  Industries totaled $10.8 million as compared to last year’s $10.9 million, a decrease of $52,000, Agriculture totaled $2.9 million as compared to last year’s $2.4 million, an increase of $511,000 and Retail totaled $14.1 million as compared to last year’s $13.9 million, an increase of $193,000. 
15. Continuing, Mrs. Sigrest stated that the physical inventory counts were completed Friday July 6th. She advised that the plants were very organized and the counts went well.  She stated that the real-time inventory system helped tremendously.  Mr. Chatelain commended the staff for doing such a good job.  Director Moore then asked Mrs. Morgan LeBlanc for the Marketing update.  
16. Mrs. LeBlanc began by reporting significant job orders: DOC year-end orders totaling approximately $500,000, Earl K. Long Medical  Center in  Baton Rouge for chairs totaling $22,000,  East Feliciana Parish Prison for 100 rebound mattresses totaling $4,000, OMV for license plates totaling $36,000, Madison Parish Sheriff for blue jeans and mattresses totaling $9,000, Morehouse Parish Sheriff for mattresses and garments totaling $38,000 and Washington Parish sheriff for garments, sheets, mattresses and pillows totaling $12,000.
17. Continuing, Mrs. LeBlanc then reported significant job quotes: 
Ernest Morial Convention Center for 3,800 chairs to be reupholstered totaling $100,000 (still working with them on order) and St. Mary Parish Government for garments, duffle bags, blankets and laundry bags totaling $8,949.  
18. Continuing, Mrs. LeBlanc gave a conference update by stating that the Police Chiefs conference is July 17-19, 2012, Louisiana Municipal Association Conference is August 2-4, 2012, the LA Narcotics Officers Association Conference is August 7-8, 2012 and LSA Sheriff’s Conference is August 19-22, 2012. Director Moore then asked Mr. Robert Honeycutt for his comments.
19. Mr. Honeycutt stated that he is scheduling the delivery of the desks and chest of drawers to Southeastern Louisiana University. He stated that it will take approximately three (3) days to complete.  The first delivery is scheduled for next Tuesday.  

20. Continuing, Mr. Honeycutt stated that the Burton Coliseum is very pleased with the livestock pens.  They are considering purchasing hog pens also.
21. Also, Mr. Honeycutt stated that the Tag Plant received a year end order from OMV for 20,300 license plates the last week of the fiscal year for delivery by June 30th.  All of the tags were shipped by the deadline. 

22. Continuing, Mr. Honeycutt commended the staff at the Wakefield Meat Plant and the CDC for a very successful end of the year inventory.  Director Moore then asked Mr. Danny Hoover for his comments.
23. Mr. Hoover began by stating that the recent rain saved the soybean crop.  We have 30,000 bushels of soybean booked for $13-14.30/bushel. The corn crop is complete and the anticipated harvest is scheduled for the beginning of August.  Corn is currently selling for $7.32/bushel.
24. Continuing, Mr. Hoover stated that five (5) loads of Angus and Charolais sired calves from LSP, one (1) load of Brahman sired calves from LSP and two (2) loads of Angus sired calves from Elayn Hunt Correctional Center will be sold on Superior Video this month.
25. Mr. Chatelain then stated that it was time to decide the date and time of the next meeting of the Prison Enterprises Board.  It was decided that the next meeting will be held at PE Headquarters Tuesday August 14th, 2012 at 10 AM and the meeting was adjourned.
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